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It's exciting times for Tahunanui, accommodation and hospitality sectors within our region have reported steady to strong growth within the last year and it's very pleasing to see that continue through the winter months.

As past president for the last few years with the Tahunanui Business Association, I have been involved with many issues from roading, clearways, pushing for extra security around our reserves and not to mention the countless hours of working with our executive putting together submissions and presenting them to Council.

As an Association we need support from those Councillors who are pro Tahunanui, and want to share our views that Tahunanui should not be considered a forgotten community.

Rachel Reese, Paul Matheson, Ian Barker along with Eric Davey have long been a strong voice for Tahunanui, for many years supporting our Association and the Tahunanui Community Centre ensuring our voice gets heard.

At our recent AGM I stood down as chair and put my support behind Mike Rutledge, a young man who had a very strong view on values within our community and more importantly had the drive and motivation to make a difference.

Mike, for those who don't know him, is the man behind that great facility, along with his wife, who had saved Natureland and transformed it into the top class facility it is today.

Happy to say, Mike did accept the nomination and has been appointed our new chair.

Mike Rutledge has gone one step further announcing that he will run for Council.

With the upcoming local elections looming I have no doubt that you, the reader, will want to see our community continue to flourish, and we do need to get out and vote for candidates who will make a difference.   Paul Matheson has been a tireless campaigner over the years, and will continue to be so, along with the new blood of Mike Rutledge, so that Tahunanui will continue to be a bright star of the Nelson community.

My final word is keep Tahunanui beautiful, get out and vote for those candidates who will share our passion for what we have come to love about Tahunanui.
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